STATED MEETING - CITY COUNCIL - JULY 25, 2017

A meeting of the Lancaster City Council was held on Tuesday, July 25, 2017 in Council
Chambers, 120 North Duke Street, (Rear Annex) Lancaster, PA, at 7:30 p.m., with President
Graupera presiding.

The Council led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Present — Mr. Reichenbach, Mr. Roschel, Mr. Soto, Ms. Wilson and President Graupera —

Excused — Ms. Williams and Ms. Sorace - 2

The minutes of the meeting of Council for July 11, 2017 were approved by a roll-call
vote.

PROCLAMATIONS, HONORS, AWARDS AND RESOLUTIONS OF
RECOGNITION

Council Resolution No. 46-2017, was read by the City Clerk as follows:

A resolution of the Council of the City of Lancaster recognizing and commending
Jean K. Weglarz for more than sixteen years of service on the Lancaster City Planning
Commission and for her contribution of considerable time and effort to the improvement
of neighborhoods and to the positive growth and development of the City.

WHEREAS, citizen participation in the enhancement of the City of Lancaster is essential for the
well-being of our community; and

WHEREAS, City Council recognizes the importance of citizen involvement and appreciates the
willingness of citizens to volunteer their time and energy to the City by serving on various
Boards and Commissions; and

WHEREAS, occasionally, a member of the Lancaster community makes an extraordinary
commitment of volunteer effort to the improvement of the City and the advancement of
community goals; and

WHEREAS, Jean Weglarz was appointed to the Lancaster City Planning Commission by City
Council on September 9, 2000, and has been reappointed four times, attending 214 semimonthly
meetings, beginning with her first meeting on October 18, 2000 and ending with her final
meeting on April 19, 2017; and

WHEREAS, Ms. Weglarz was elected by the Commission to serve as Chairperson for four
consecutive years and was appointed to serve as the Commission’s representative to the
Lancaster Property Reinvestment Board for nine years; and

WHEREAS, Ms. Weglarz has been an active participant in the approval of more than 200
subdivision and land development plans and in the shaping of policies and regulations now
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included in the City of Lancaster Zoning Ordinance and the Subdivision and Land Development
Ordinance.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the City of Lancaster that the
Council and Mayor commend and thank Jean K. Weglarz for her outstanding service to our
community and her ongoing commitment to the welfare of the City of Lancaster.

Mr. Reichenbach made a motion to approve the resolution. Ms. Wilson seconded the
motion.

Director of Economic Development & Neighborhood Revitalization Randy Patterson
praised Ms. Weglarz for her involvement and service to the City. He cited her work on the East
King Street Improvement District in addition to her leadership on the Planning Commission.

President Graupera cited Ms. Weglarz’s brief service as an appointed member of City
Council in the 1990s. Ms. Weglarz went against members of her political party to cast the
deciding vote to approve a budget of then-Mayor Janice Stork. President Graupera thanked Ms.
Weglarz for her action, which continued City government operations at that time.

Ms. Wilson called for a standing ovation for Ms. Weglarz. Council members and the
audience complied.

Mayor Gray thanked Ms. Weglarz for giving of her time to do a thankless job for the
betterment of the City. He noted that it was her decision to step down from the Planning
Commission. The door was always open to her if she chose to serve again.

Ms. Weglarz thanked all who had provided her the opportunity to serve the City. She
noted that she had previously been a City employee. That had given her the perspective to vote in
support of the budget, which President Graupera referenced.

She commended the City planning staff, Paula Jackson and Craig Lenhard for being a
knowledgeable resource for her as she led the Planning Commission.

City Council approved Administration Resolution No. 46-2017 by a unanimous roll-call
vote.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Ann Willets, part-owner of the King’s Cottage Bed & Breakfast, 1049 East King Street,
commended City Council for the City’s regulation of visitor house rentals in the recent passage
of amendments to the zoning ordinance. She said townships and cities in the state are watching
what Lancaster is doing. She encouraged the City to bring those properties now covered under
that provision into compliance with City health and safety and registration compliance. Further,
she raised numerous questions about enforcement of the zoning provisions and urged Council
members to consider strengthening that enforcement to include single rooms rented within a
private home.

INTERIM REPORTS OF COMMITTEES OF COUNCIL



FINANCE COMMITTEE — Mr. Roschel, reporting on behalf of Ms. Sorace, said the committee
had met earlier in the evening to review the result of the City’s 2016 audit. The result of that
audit showed that the City began 2016 with a budget that was projected to draw $2 million from
reserve funds. Revenues for the year were $1.7 million higher and expenditures were $1.5
million lower than projected. The result was a $1.2 million increase in the fund balance at the
end of the year, from $11.3 million to $12.5 million.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT & NEIGHBORHOOD REVITALIZATION COMMITTEE -
Mr. Reichenbach reported that he participated in a City Revitalization and Improvement Zone
Authority Task Force meeting on July 20. The task force was established to find ways to direct
CRIZ funding to smaller businesses and projects. The initial meeting focused on possible ways
that could be accomplished. The task force hopes to provide the CRIZ Authority board with a
mechanism to meet that goal.

LEGISLATIVE AGENDA

City Council considered the following application and recommendation from the
Historical Commission for improvements to a property in the Heritage Conservation District:

1. Fulton Bank, owner of 19, 21 and 23 East King Street, proposes demolition of a two-
story commercial building at the corner of North Christian Street and construction of
a new, three-story, mixed-use, commercial office building extending north to East
Grant Street.
(This application was recommended for approval by the Historical Commission.)

Mr. Reichenbach made a motion to accept the recommendation of the Historical
Commission. Mr. Soto seconded the motion.

Mr. Reichenbach praised Fulton Bank and the bank’s architects for modifying the design
of the building following the Historical Commission’s initial review of the plans. He believes the
new design is much better and is a much better fit for the surrounding block.

City Council voted unanimously to approve the recommendations by a unanimous roll-
call vote.

REPORT OF THE MAYOR
Mayor Gray read the following prepared statement:

The City has had on-going difficulty with UGI’s placement of gas meters on the exterior of
properties located within the historic district. The Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
provides an exception to the general rule of outside placement, and requires utilities to consider
an inside meter location when a property is located within a historic district. Absent any PUC
guidance as to what “consider” means, UGI only has to receive a request and then they can
deny it. We are exploring opportunities and options to work with other municipalities to






